
 

 

 

City of Apopka 

CITY COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 
 

Type of Form: Consent 

Meeting Date: October 13, 2021 

Department: Fire Department 
 

SUBJECT:  

Construction of a New Fire Engine 
 

REQUEST: 
Award the Construction Contract to Rosenbauer America, LLC. 
 

 

SUMMARY: 

The Apopka Fire Department has budgeted for the purchase of a new pumper (Fire Engine).  

Rosenbauer has supplied the previous engines purchased by the department, dating back to 2011.  

Staff is pleased with the quality, price and service that Rosenbauer provides and wishes to continue 

to standardize the fleet of fire vehicles with Rosenbauer pumpers. 

 

The cost to construct the pumper is $652,423, however, Rosenbauer is currently offering a $14,856 

discount with a 50% pre-payment upon contract signing.  The discount brings the cost of the pumper 

down to $637,567.  The current amount budgeted for the pumper for FY21/22 was $648,900 which 

will result in a cost savings to the City.    

 

The Fire Department is requesting to piggyback on the Florida Sheriffs Association Fire Rescue 

Vehicles & Other Equipment Contract #FSA20-VEF 14.02 for pricing of the custom pumper, with 

Department specific options. City Council had previously authorized the use of the FSA contract 

at their meeting on November 4, 2020.  
 

FUNDING SOURCE: 

Fire Suppression Capital Equipment line 6400.  The purchase of the new custom pumper was 

approved in the FY21/22 budget.  
 

RECOMMENDED MOTION: 

The Fire Department is requesting council to award the construction contract to Rosenbauer 

America, in the amount of $637,567. 
 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 Rosenbauer Proposal 


